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Memorandum 

 
 

Per Council request #471, this memo provides an update on the infrastructure improvements 
occurring at the Tracy Municipal Airport. In this memo, staff covers the past ten years of 
improvements, as this time period was a very successful time in getting grant funds from Federal 
Aviation Administration (FAA). During that time, the City completed four (4) FAA construction grants 
and one (1) Redevelopment grant. In the table below, you will find a summary and the cost to 
complete each project. 

 

 

Date: March 15, 2023  
To: Mayor and Council Members 
From: 
Via:  

Midori Lichtwardt, Acting City Manager  
Adriana Castaneda, Director of Mobility & Housing 
Brian MacDonald, Parks & Recreation Director 

CC: Paula Jessup, Airport Manager  
 

Subject: Infrastructure Improvements at Tracy Airport from Last Ten Years 
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The total cost of construction during this period was $12.8M with most of the funds received from 
the Federal Aviation Administration. The City of Tracy recognizes that without the support of its City 
Council, many of these projects would have struggled to be funded. They have been instrumental in 
building Tracy Municipal Airport’s future.   

Since 2020, the Tracy Municipal Airport has been undergoing a Master Plan update that is a 
requirement of the FAA every fifteen to twenty years. The Master Plan will demonstrate how the 
airport infrastructure is keeping pace with growth. This is to ensure that the airport continues to 
strategically meet the needs of its users and the community. There are three parts to the Master 
Plan. The first part, the Obstruction Survey, was completed in the Spring of 2021. The second is the 
Master Plan Narrative. On February 1, 2023, after many discussions with the FAA, the critical 
aircraft were agreed upon for all four types of aircraft serviced now and in the future at Tracy. 
Completion of the remaining chapters of the Narrative are currently being scheduled for June of 
2023. A third component of the Master Plan update is the Airport Layout Plan. This is to illustrate 
future Airport projects the City would like to complete over the time of the Master Plan. In order to 
be considered for an FAA Airport Improvement Project grant, a project must be shown on the future 
projects sheet and be conditionally approved by the FAA. Staff and Brandley Engineering, the 
airport consultant, have been extensively working on the future projects sheet this past year. The 
estimated completion date for the Airport Layout Plan is June of 2023. 
 
Please feel free to contact me if you have any questions.   
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